

Bakersfield City School District

Minutes of the District Culture, Climate and Safety Committee – November 2, 2018
Harris Parent Center, 4110 Garnsey Lane 93309

Call to order: The District Culture, Climate and Safety Committee meeting was called to order by Dr. Tim Fulenwider at 9:58 a.m. A quorum was determined to be present and the meeting proceeded.

Members Present: Mrs. Lillian Tafoya - arrived at 8:35 a.m.
Rev. Ralph Anthony
Dr. Tim Fulenwider
Mr. Robert Arreola
Mrs. Vera Avalos
Mrs. Bethany Bachman
Mr. Bob Boyd
Miss Alyssa Brooks
Dr. Dylan Capilla
Mr. Gary Long
Mr. Robert Lopez
Mrs. Lindy Nielsen
Mr. John Peterson
Mr. Charles Pratt
Mrs. Eunice Ramirez
Mr. Dwight Rollins

Members Absent Mr. Manuel Martin
Mr. Tomas Prieto

Also Present: Mrs. Cindy Elmore
Mr. Martin Ramirez

| REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS | STATUS |
|----------------------|--|
| A. Public Comments | Mrs. Avalos addressed the committee and asked if there is something we could do regarding the homeless people that are jumping over the fence at her student's school, Casa Loma. Mr. Long indicated that the district has called code enforcement several times. He stated that the homelessness will |

| | |
|--|--|
| <p>B. Approval of Minutes</p> <p>C. Approval of revised Bylaws</p> <p>D. Safety – Lillian Tafoya</p> | <p>clear up for a bit but they keep coming back. Dr. Fulenwider indicated that the community as a whole is dealing with this issue and that we may need to write a letter to our supervisors asking for assistants on trying to mitigate the issue.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">❖ Dr. Tim Fulenwider presented the minutes of the October 11, 2018 District Culture, Climate and Safety Committee Meeting. Mrs. Avalos asked that the late times be switched between her and Mrs. Ramirez.<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ On a motion by Mr. Bob Boyd, seconded by Mrs. Lillian Tafoya, it was ordered by a vote of the members present that the minutes of the October 11, 2018 meeting be approved as amended. All members present were in favor, motion carried.❖ Dr. Tim Fulenwider presented the Bylaws for approval. It was suggested that a footer date be added to the bottom of the bylaws and that the verbiage reflect “LIUNA 777”.❖ Mrs. Tafoya addressed the committee and thanked Mr. Ervin for adding the safety component to the committee. She reported that she recently had the opportunity to attend an institute on Natural Disasters. She stated that the company that presented specialized in preparedness for national disasters and shelters and that she would like BCSD to considering these ideas. She gave a presentation to Dr. Fulenwider and Mr. Williams to review. In conclusion, Mrs. Tafoya informed the committee that she personally feels our children deserve to grow up in a safer world.<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ The committee responded with various ideas on safety such as: needing an active shooter protocol, an anonymous reporting system, and being able to recognize signs of troubled students. Dr. Fulenwider reported that we did have training last year on the “<i>Run Hide Fight</i>”. He also indicated that we are working alongside the BPD on protocol for such issues and understanding FEMA protocol as well. |
|--|--|

| | |
|--|--|
| <p>E. KCSOS Safer Schools Coalition – Robert Meszaros</p> | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ❖ Dr. Fulenwider reported that Mr. Meszaros is not feeling well and will not be able to attend the meeting. However, Dr. Fulenwider reported that he and Myron Williams are part of the county meeting that is working on a countywide approach to safety in schools. The County brought in the Sandy Hook Promise Group; they have an “Anti-Bullying “and “Safe to Tell” program called, “Say Anything”. The county is looking at possibly implementing that program. Dr. Fulenwider reported that if we can identify areas of need we can move forward and coordinate with the county and bring resources forward and present what the plans would look like for BCSD. |
| <p>F. Climate, Culture, and Safety Rubric Strengths and Opportunities Analysis</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • What needs to be added? • What do we keep? • What do we drop? • What do we adjust? | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ❖ Dr. Fulenwider had the committee break out into four groups and asked the committee to answer the questions. Each group had 10 minutes to discuss their thoughts on each question. He then had the committee go around with color dots to mark the items they feel strongly about. This will give us a better understanding of the items on the current Rubric that we may need to add, keep, drop or adjust. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ After reflection of the activity, Dr. Fulenwider facilitated some great conversation regarding changes that may need to be made. |

Next Meeting: To be determined

Adjournment: On motion by Mrs. Bethany Bachman seconded by Miss Alyssa Brooks, it was ordered by a vote of the members present to adjourn the meeting at 10:58 pm. All members present were in favor; motion carried.

Reported by: Cindy Elmore